WEST BAY YACHT CLUB'S

Blooper

The Friendliest Little Yacht Club on the Bay!

PO Box 1604, East Greenwich, RI 02818 401-885-4414 www.westbayyachtclub.org

Volume 40 Issue 2 April/May 2015

Commodore's Message



We've made it through one hell of a winter and at this time there are actually some boats in the water sailing. I noticed from a Facebook post about the beluga whale visitors to Greenwich Cove that WBYC's version of Jack Hanna, Nelson Brinkerhoff has been out sailing "Serenity Now" several times. Nelson is always the first on the water every year.

We've got great events taking place this month. The first is our annual Memorial Day weekend cruise. In past years the weather for this weekend has been challenging. Tom Stocker and his cruising committee had a stroke of genius and decided that the Memorial Day Cruise would be celebrated as

a "home opener" with a BBQ and music at the WBYC Clubhouse, a stacation cruise. A big thanks goes to Charlie and Nancy Roman for being cruise captains for this event.

Also on the calendar, Karen Berg has made arrangements with Whole Foods for them to give a presentation on foods for cruising and racing, how to pack them and other aspects of eating like royalty while on the water. Check out our Facebook page and elsewhere in this edition of the Blooper page for more information.

And, of course our racing season starts on Saturday, May 30th with WBYC's Tuneup Regatta followed two days later with Race #1 of the Monday Evening Summer Series.

We'll see everyone soon – on the water.

Commodore David Lodge

Vice Commodore

A club of volunteers...

It's that time of year again, the boats are finally in the water! I can't wait to get out and enjoy all the bay has to offer. WBYC is going through some growing pains and I wanted to take a minute to ask for your help. We have many committee chairs that are vacant as well as a need for committee members. To ensure the clubs success we need to have people getting involved and moving up through the chairs which has been a struggle as of late. The commitment in terms of time is not that huge and you will have the adoration of your fellow racers/cruisers. So I appeal to all of you to make a little time to get involved and help ensure the long term viability of this great club. See you on the water!

Joe Crocker

Vice Commodore

Race Committee

We are only a couple weeks away from the first race of the 2015 season, WBYC's Tune Up Regatta. This is a day designed for skippers, crew and boats to undergo a shakedown and get some practice in before the races start counting. Weather permitting we will run three short races so everyone gets three practice starts, three upwind legs, and three downwind legs (with spinnaker sets and douses for the spinnaker class boats) and maybe a gybe or two. This year we will also be entertained on the race course by the airshow. With the way the calendar lays out this year there were no alternative dates for this regatta but the airshow continues on Sunday, too.

Notices of Race and Sailing Instructions have been posted to the website along with the season's calendar and the online entry system. A downloadable, printable version of the entry form is also available online for those who wish to mail-in and entry. Payments for online entries are processed through PayPal. You do not need to have a PayPal account to use this. PayPal will process a payment from you debit or credit card.

This year, for those who cannot race a full 12 week summer series there are three 4-race Series Within The Series (one each in June, July and August). Check out the Notice of Race and the Sailing Instructions for WBYC's Monday Evening Summer Series.

See you on the water!

WBYC Race Committee

Cruise Committee

The temperature is finally warm enough to paint the bottom and boats are beginning to be launched. Our annual cruise social to kick off the new cruising year is past and our cruises are all scheduled for this coming summer. Spring in New England!



Our cruise captains are all busy creating events that everyone will remember and enjoy. Our first cruise of the season, Memorial Day weekend is in the planning stage. Our annual Kid's Cruise will

once again be held at Potter's Cove during the Father's Day weekend, and our annual 4th of July cruise will take us back to Bristol on July 3rd and 4th. Reservations need to be made early for that one.

Weekends just not enough for you? Our annual two week cruise begins on July 4th and will follow a northerly route to Salem MA. The itinerary is posted on our club website and in our club Facebook events page.

So take a look at what we offer. If you can't find a cruise you like here, it obviously doesn't exist! So come on out and join us for great times and make new friends. Our club cruises are made for you.

Special thanks to Deb Arey for planning our annual cruise social. We couldn't have done it without you!

As a reminder, you received a Yachting Club of America card in your membership renewal packet. That card will provide you access to other clubs around the world who recognize reciprocity with other clubs who are members of the YCA. Use it and be a West Bay Yacht Club ambassador.

See you on the water!

Tom Stocker Cruising Committee Chair

Rear Commodore



Well, spring is finally in the air! I recently traveled to NYC via the

train and was amazed to see the majority of marinas with many boats

still on the hard. Its been a slow start to the season for many of us.

The boat preparation and launching season is now in full swing. There's lots of activity in the marinas now.

I am looking for volunteers to help recruit new members. I would like to team up and with a small group of West Bay members and network at select marinas for membership recruitment. In addition, I would like to open the clubhouse for the next few Saturday and Sundays for complimentary hot dogs/burgers/soft drinks from about 11-2pm. Please let me know ASAP your availability and willingness to help with this endeavor.

Please find attached at the end of blooper a membership application.

Please ask your fellow boaters that you meet and converse with if they

would be interested in joining West Bay.

I would also like to mention the heroic effort Andrew, Dave Lodge and I have made on the year book. It's almost ready for publication. You will find the yearbook a great resource for a wide variety of marine service providers, along with the membership and fleet lists and lots of other useful information.

Cheers

Kevin.

Kevin Ingle Rear Commodore

Membership Committee

Happy spring, fellow sailors!! We're all in desperate need of some "vitamin sea", so we've got some fun events in the weeks ahead, on and off the water!!

I'm happy to report that we've had great response to our membership renewal for 2015, whereby (as of the end of March) we have had over 90% of the members renew so far! Total number of members at the end of 2014 was 93 (singles and couples each count as a membership). We'd like to get that number up to 100 by the 1st of May. (We should have the few 2014 stragglers on board within the next few days).

We're also planning a recruitment day(s) at Norton's (captive audience while people are working on their boats!!) and other fun events over the coming days to bring in a few new members to round out our roster -- so watch Facebook and your email inbox as announcements and invitations will be sent your way!

If you know someone who would be a great addition to our club and enjoy some of our activities and camaraderie, please feel free to bring them to an upcoming event, or have them get in touch with me or one of the Board members, so that we can make them feel additionally welcome! Even just talking about the club with strangers, you may meet a potential club sailor! Last week at work I ran into someone who mentioned he had a Catalina 36 and was interested in getting back into cruising with his own boat and crewing a racing boat as well!

Let me know if you have any good ideas for member events or recruiting new members!! SEA you soon!! Karen Berg

Activities Committee



Wow!! Spring has finally sprung and the flowers are waking up. Soon, everyone will be busy getting ready for the fast approaching boating season. At the Club, the social calendar continues to roll forward. Saturday, 3/14, we had the St Patrick's Dinner. We had one of the best times in recent memory with over 65 guests attending. The food, as Jake complimented was, "Outstanding" and probably the best St. Pat's Dinner in the state. That's all due to the expert cooking done by Paul

and Cathy Finstein. They have been doing this for approximately 17 years now. Many thanks to all the leprechauns who helped setup, serve and cleanup, too.

On Saturday, May 9th, we had our Annual May Breakfast. A great time was had by all!

See you all soon Jo-Ann (738-0272) Phyllis (219-1784)

West Bay Yacht Club Store

Baseball Hat \$10.00 Men's and Ladies T shirts \$12.00 Sweatshirt \$25.00 Men's and Ladies Polo shirt \$25.00 All Prices include club logo!

2015 Board of Governors

Commodore

Commodorc	David Louge				
Vice Commodore	Joe Crocker				
Rear Commodore	Kevin Ingle				
Past Commodore	Dean Travis				
Secretary	Raleigh Jenkins				
Treasurer	Jo-Ann Grima				
Parliamentarian	Dale Broadbent				
Members at Large	Karen Berg				
	Grant Brandon				
	Bruce Arey				
2015 Committee Chairs					
Activities	Phyllis Geisser & Jo-Ann Grima				
Cruising	Tom Stocker				
Education	Open				

PublicityAndrew BrousellWebsiteDavid Lodge

David Lodge

Blooper	Andrew Brousell
Membership	Karen Berg
House	Ken Blaise
Racing & Website	David Lodge

Norton's Discount Marine Store

Always a <u>Fully Stocked</u> Marine Store Offering Fantastic *Discount* Prices!

Store Hours:

Mon-Fri: 8:30am - 4:30pm Sat: 9:00am-3:00pm Sun: 10:00am-2:00pm

Norton's is always looking for ways to ensure our customers save money while obtaining the items they need & want. We at Norton's we make it our goal to carry a great selection of cleaning solutions, safety & security items, mechanical & engine parts, electronics, wiring, hoses of all types & sizes, and a "boat-load" of other products for both sail and power boats alike.

In addition, we are a certified Volvo-Penta, Mercury, MerCruiser, and Yanmar dealer and always carry the items you need, when you need them. Please stop by and visit us, pick up a catalog, and remember – Norton's often meets or beats even *our own* listed prices!

Need something we don't have in stock? Their professional & knowledgeable staff will be happy to order it for you.

http://www.riairshow.org/

The Rhode Island National Guard Open House and Air Show was established in 1991 as a major community event that everyone from the region could be proud of and enjoy.

The airshow offers the finest aerial and static displays along with activities for people of all ages. We are proud to be celebrating our 23rd anniversary and will be featuring the USN Blue Angels on 30 & 31 May 2015. From its inception the show has operated with a simple creed; put on a world class show featuring only the best aircraft and pilots and operate the show totally for the benefit of the community. **Read More**

VESSEL SAFETY CHECKS FOR WBYC AND EGYC MEMBERS

Saturday, June 13, 2015

Time: 9:00 am to Noon

Vessel Safety Checks (VSC) will be performed by trained members of the Greenwich Bay Sail and Power Squadron (GBS&PS). The inspection will take approximately 10 to 15 minutes depending on the size of the boat.

If your boat is at a mooring, it must be brought to a dock to perform the VSC.

To schedule a VSC either look for the RED Flag on the docks which indicates the location of a member of the VSC team or call Jim Arpin of GBS&PS, 401-465-2993

If you have any questions, please call Bruce Arey at 508-887-1253.

WBYC Dutch Harbor Mooring Location

Mooring #215 Located in the town mooring field, in the general vicinity of 3 Wickford YC moorings. Approximate location coordinates 041.29.692 071.23.527.

Remember, you must fly your burgee and have your membership card handy as the Harbormaster will check. Also, three member boats are allowed to raft at one time. No exclusive right to 'reserve' space if two boats are on the mooring and a third wants to raft. First come, first serve. Likewise, no boat has the right to be the only boat on the mooring. If you are uncomfortable rafting, you are the one that will need to move, not the arriving boat.

Cruising Season Home Opener!!

Save the date! Sunday, May 24th. 4 pm -10 pm

Celebrate Memorial Day and the first noncruise of the season with a BBQ at the WBYC clubhouse.

Weather is so unpredictable on this weekend, we are doing a staycation! Stay dry, eat great food, relax and enjoy! Featuring clam chowder, clam cakes, hamburgers, sausage with onions, salads

\$18.50 per person. Please RSVP with checks made out to WBYC and send to: Nancy Roman 150 Laurel Hill Rd E. Greenwich, RI. 02818

We need a final head count by May 17th.

Any questions, please let me know!

Nancy Roman



Blessing of the Fleet – 2015



Saturday Morning, June 27th 11:00

Sponsored and run by Sea Scouts Ship 1909

Who: All WBYC Members, Friends and Boaters are welcome to attend!

Where: Boats will parade into Greenwich Cove in front of East Greenwich Yacht Club for the Blessing. All boats will rendezvous off West Corner of Goddard Park at 10:30 to prepare.

How: We encourage all participants to "dress their ship" in either the traditional nautical tradition or Mardi gras style.

- Look for Tom Stocker's sailboat "mojo" off Goddard Park and please check-in
 with him on Channel 10, with the name of your boat and skipper, as they will be
 announced over this channel as you pass by EGYC for the Blessing.
- The parade of boats will proceed into the cove, up the channel and past "B" Dock, where clergy, positioned aboard "Spray", will bless each boat. Once past "B" Dock, boats will disperse to their own chosen destinations.
- Invite your family, friends and prospective new members to enjoy this year's Blessing of the Fleet, have fun and make new friends!

Please call Tom Stocker, Skipper 401-451-9799 or Dave Pickering, Comm. Chair. 401-742-5039, should you have any questions. See you there!

We do
EVERYTHING
WATER



Dutch Harbor Mooring Rules as adopted November 2010

- The mooring may only be used by West Bay Yacht Club members in good standing. Non-member quest boats are not permitted.
- While using the club mooring, members must fly the club burgee, must carry an up-to-date membership card, and should carry a copy of these rules.

FYI: In the event you find a non-member boat occupying the mooring and refusing to vacate, you can call the Jamestown Harbormaster to resolve the issue.

- Mooring use is first come-first served, when in compliance with all other Rules herein.
- 4. If you pick up the mooring, you agree to allow other member boats to raft with you. If you do not agree, please be prepared to vacate the mooring immediately upon arrival of any WBYC member boat who is willing to raft with others. If rafting room is available but you are not willing to raft with the boats already on the mooring, then you have no cause for complaint.
- Rafting is encouraged, but allowed only in calm-to-moderate conditions. Three boats may raft on the mooring when conditions permit, however the sum of overall lengths may not exceed 100'.
- 6. All rafts should break up when stronger winds (12 kts and higher) and rough seas arise that can cause damage to boats and/or ground tackle, and drag the mooring. When conditions change for the worse, the skipper of the boat who will be remaining the mooring has the final say in asking others to leave the raft. Claim to the mooring is per Rule 3 unless Rule 8 applies.
- 7. Unattended boats may be rafted to when conditions permit and where the arriving boat has adequate crew and equipment to safely perform the rafting operation without the assistance of the other's absent crew.

FYI: While it is legal to leave a single boat on the mooring unattended, it is illegal in Jamestown waters to leave a raft unattended (for example, everyone going ashore).

- Except when there is no other demand, mooring use is limited to one twenty-four hour period per boat per weekend. Please observe these Courtesy Protocols:
 - Upon arrival, always announce your presence & desires to boats on the mooring.
 - Boats waiting to use the mooring should be served in order of their arrival.
 - Next boat up should be given notice when a departing boat leaves the mooring or raft.
- 9. Use Good Seamanship: Affix the mooring pennant eye to your cleat with a tie-down. If you need a longer pennant, DO NOT simply run a line through the pennant eye loop. Instead, tie your extra line to the eye so it cannot run freely and cause chafe damage to the eye.
- 10. Grievances: Where one member's disregard for these rules results in unfair denial of another member's rights of use, or where mooring equipment abuse is seen to occur, a good-faith attempt to resolve the issue between parties must be made on the water at the time of the incident. Unresolved complaints should be filed in writing with the Cruise Committee chair or with a Memberat-Large by the aggrieved party. Any member(s) found to have acted contrary to these rules may, by process of a grievance resolution hearing, be subject to disciplinary action by the Board of Governors.



Sea Scouts Open House



A <u>co-ed</u> program for young adults age 14 – 21



We do
EVERYTHING
WATER

Do you like being on the water?

Does:

Sailing – Motorboating
Weekend Cruising
Swimming - Snorkeling
Kayaking – Clamming
Beach Parties – Cookouts
Bonfires – Music
Fishing – Canoeing
Windsurfing - Tubing
and more interest you?

Then come check us out!

- If you love being on, in or around the water, then Sea Scouting is the program for you!
- It's filled with adventure and action packed challenges mixed with lots of fun and the opportunity to establish long lasting friendships!

<u>Don't miss</u> this exciting opportunity! Come see what it's all about! (For more than 100 years, Sea Scouts has been part of the Boy Scouts of America)

Bring your appetite, a friend or two and or your parents - there's a cookout!

Tuesday, June 2nd 6:00 – 9:00 PM 6:00 – 7:00 Cookout for All 7:00 – 9:00 Sailing & Power Boating

East Greenwich Yacht Club 10 Water Street, East Greenwich (next to Blu on the Water Restaurant)

For more information please contact: Tom Stocker, Skipper 451-9799



2015 Cruise Schedule

Cruise	Dates	Destination	
Memorial Day Weekend Cruise	May 23-25	WBYC	
Kid's Cruise	June 20-21	Potter's Cove PI	
4n of July Weekend Cruise	July 3-5	Bristol YC	
Whaler's Race to BI	July 25-27	Great Salt Pond, BI	
Lobstah Boil Cruise	Aug 8-9	Sandy Beach, PI	
abor Day Weekend	Sept 5-7	Cuttyhunk	
End of Summer	Sept 26-27	Ida Lewis YC	
Columbus Day Weekend	Oct 10-12	Wickford Marina	



Let's Go Cruzin!

West Bay July Cruise - 2015

Overnight Date	Harbor	Accommodations	Approx. Distance (NM)	High Tide Slack Cur.
07/03 FrL	Home			^0936
07/04 Sat.	Dutch Harbor	Moorings	13	^1011
07/05 Sun.	Padanaram	Moorings or Docks	33	^1129
07/06 Mon.	Onset	Slips, Moorings or Anchor	20	^1239
07/07 Tues.	Cape Cod Canal passage easterly - slack current before flood			>0819
07/07 Tues.	Provincetown	Moorings or Anchor	33	^1626
07/08 Wed.	Salem	Slips or Moorings	49	^1716
07/09 Thurs.	Salem layover	Slips or Moorings		^1818
07/10 FrL	Plymouth	Slips or Moorings	42	^1918
07/11 Sat.	Plymouth layover	Slips or Moorings		^0751
07/12 Sun.	Cape Cod Canal passage westerly – slack current before ebb			<0713
07/12 Sun.	Red Brook Harbor	Slips or Moorings	34	^0850
07/13 Mon.	Hadley's Harbor Moorings or Anchor		13	^0623
07/14 Tues.	Woods Hole passage southerly - slack current before ebb			<0955
07/14 Tues.	Vineyard Haven	Slips or Moorings	8	^1054
07/15 Wed.	Vineyard Haven layover	Slips or Moorings		^1148
07/16 Thurs.	Quick's Hole passage northerly – slack current before ebb			<1204
07/16 Thurs.	Cuttyhunk	Moorings or Slips	20	^0837
07/17 FrL	Cuttyhunk layover	Moorings or Slips		^0921
07/18 Sat.	Newport	Moorings, Slips or Anchor	25	^1013
07/19 Sun.	Home		14	^1107

- 7/4-walk to Jamestown for ice cream and fireworks
- 7/6 group dinner at PIYC
- 7/9 history tour of Salem
- 7/11 dingly ride around Plymouth harbor with stop at the beach
- 7/15 blke ride on the Vineyard
- 7/17 dinghy cocktall party and beach party
- 7/18 shore dinner in Newport

Plus as always each boat can take a turn at hosting a cocktail hour or desert night.

This schedule appears to allow for sailing with a fair tide at reasonable times. Each captain should check all charts and tide/current tables to verify travel safety.

All bosts traveling on this cruise will monitor channel 9 and switch to ten when speaking on the marine radio.

Each vessel on the cruise should be equipped with all Coast Guard safety equipment, proper charts and an Eldridge, air homs for fog, and proper ground tackle for their vessel.

Join Us for Our Annual Summer Cruise

Our Summer Cruise Captains Mark & Cindy DerMugrditchian and Dale & Karen Broadbent are busy at work putting the final touches on the cruise itinerary. This year the port of call will be Salem MA. Looking over the itinerary, there are many great stopping points along the way to and back...beginning at Dutch Harbor on July 4th, working our way up Buzzard's Bay and through the Cape Cod Canal to Provincetown, Salem and Plymouth and back again, this is going to be a great one! Go to our website or our Facebook page to see why you need to book your space now! Advance planning is a must for this cruise beginning on July 4 and ending on July 19 as many of the stopping points require advance reservations



AIR SHOW



Dear members:

I have made an effort over the years to attend the RI Airshow quite a few times. This year the RI airshow is May 30 and 31st. The 'fun' begins around 1200 pm each day with the Blue Angels performing toward the end of the show - around 3pm or so.

I have anchored at the event a couple of times... "Challenging" would be the word.... around 20-25' of water - tough to scope with all the boats around and quite a few novice boaters abound. It can be a but humorous at the end of the show as the fleet disperses and a few of the boaters have discovered their anchors have become permanently attached to the muddy mucky bottom.

The bay can be kind of 'lumpy' as well and not 100% enjoyable on anchor. As a result, I tend to sail around the area with main only to quickly tack or jibe as needed. So - if some of the members thought about rafting for the event - I would suggest a post show rendezvous at Goddard park.

I am still 'between boats' as you may know.... and would have been happy to coordinate a 'loose' cruise for the event. - Meet at Goddard park around 1130 and start the return around 330-400pm with a get together at Goddard around 500....

If any of the membership is interested in attending and sponsoring an easy rendezvous on Saturday May 30 - please let me know and I will post a notice on the website and email.

Cheers!



About Bob:

I started my sailmaking career in 1975, learning the art of sailmaking on the sail-loft floor and for a variety of sailmakers in and around Southern California. This included working for the Westsail Corporation making 'round the world' cruising sails for heavy displacement cruising boats and later heading up a production loft for Prindle Catamarans as well as

working for a small independent racing sail loft owned by my brother. This 'hands on' experience proved to be invaluable as the industry and I moved into the PC revolution in 1980.

The eighties brought great change to the sailmaking industry and I was at the forefront of the CAD/CAM revolution, beta testing the very first commercially available sailmaking software and by 1985, using the first commercially available computer driven cutting machines. My interest and pursuit of technology and sailmaking continues today.

I went to work for the Neil Pryde Yachtsail Division in 1990, bringing the tools and drive to help make Neil Pryde Sails one of the most advanced sailmaking companies in the world. In 1997 my business partner, Tim Yourieff, and I purchased the Yachtsail division from Neil Pryde Ltd and started a new and wholly owned and sailmaking driven company that is licensed to manufacture and distribute the Neil Pryde Product worldwide. The sailmaking continues, and the group is now expanding their worldwide distribution. Currently I am the Technical Director for the company and oversee the day-to-day design of sails and all technical matters pertaining to Neil Pryde Sails.

I directly handle the Beneteau Yachts USA account, overseeing the design, engineering and creative work involved in producing sails for Beneteau.

Each year I participate in a variety of sailing seminars, discussing sail handling, sailing, sails-rigs-cruising configurations and other.

I also oversee our Clubs and Schools program in which we build incredibly robust sails for schools and clubs and at entirely affordable prices to help and enable these programs to continue to bring new sailors to our sport.

Sailing:

I have sailed and raced in numerous dinghies as well as many small to medium size performance keelboats from 1965 to present. Highlights include National Championships in the Santa 20 class and top finishes in M.O.R.C. and IMS racing as well.

Competed in ocean sailing events such as:

The S.O.R.C. Key West Race Week Block Island Race Week Newport/Ensenada Ocean Races M.O.R.C. (Mexican Ocean Racing Circuit) China Sea Races

Santa Catalina, San Clemente, Channel Island, Block Island, Vineyard, Ft. Lauderdale-Key West and other medium distance Ocean Races.

In addition, I have sailed many ocean miles, including:

Northern trans-Atlantic (Halifax to Ireland) Caribbean: Eastern and western islands. Western Caribbean Sea (Honduras to Ft. Lauderdale) Western coast of Mexico (Acapulco to Manzanillo) San Francisco Bay and environs New England Coast including Maine

In order to accommodate everyone who would like to attend, we ask that you please RSVP to these events.

Maureen Mazan Prestige Yacht Sales

203-353-0373

Info@PrestigeYachtSales.net

Visit our Website PrestigeYachtSales.net

4th of July Cruise - Reservations End Soon!

Reservations for our 4th of July Cruise to Bristol YC are due to Tom Stocker by Sunday June 7. Make checks out to WBYC. Moorings are \$40 per night. Bristol YC also offers a killer breakfast on July 4, \$7 per guest, so be sure to include with your reservation check.

The fireworks will be Friday night, the BYC bar and launch service are both open until 11PM. On Saturday both are open until 9PM. For the latest information on this cruise (and any of our cruises), visit our Facebook page or website.

Please get your reservations in early. They won't last long and first come first serve!





2015 MEMBERSHIP

WBYC Membership Chair

Location: Norton's Marina & Shipyard Foot of Division Street, East Greenwich, RI

various club functions.

Signature

Return To:

P.O. Box 1604 East Greenwich, RI 02818 Date: _____ APPLICANT APPLICANT STREET_____ST__ZIP____ TELEPHONE—HOME_____WORK____CELL___ CHILDREN'S NAMES & AGES EMAIL ADDRESS_____ YACHT NAME SAIL/POWER CLASS/MAKE YACHT LENGTH MARINA SPONSORED BY: 1. 2. **MEMBERSHIP OPTIONS:** Please contact our Membership Chair to discuss the WBYC Membership options and cost. Thanks for your interest. We look forward to hearing from you! **SAILING INTERESTS**: Circle your interests Club Cruising Series Racing Committee Boat Other Race Own Race Crew Weekend Cruising Cruiser Races PREFERENCES FOR CLUB PARTICIPATION: Circle your preference for participation Education Activities (Social) Cruising **Publicity** Series Racing Racing Membership WILLING TO HELP AS FOLLOWS: Circle your preference Prepare/bring food for club functions Decorate/Cleanup for club functions Clubhouse maintenance Other I/We understand that the West Bay Yacht Club is a self-help working club and I/we agree to help and participate in

Signature

Visit us online at www.westbayyachtclub.org or on facebook



Contact Andrew Brousell to request electronic delivery of the Blooper and most other West Bay Yacht Club correspondence. <u>abrousel@yahoo.com</u> Electronic Blooper delivered 4/1/2015

PO Box 1604 East Greenwich, RI 02818 www.westbayyachtclub.org

> VERY important links to your Club website. Need to get in touch with a Club Officer or Committee Chair?

http://westbayyachtclub.org/2014-wbyc-officers.html
The latest Club Cruising, Racing and Social calendar is
always at your fingertips electronically:

http://www.westbayyachtclub.org/wbyc-club-calendar.html

